Miss M.O'Dullaghan.

Dear Miss O'Dullaghan,

Thank you very much for your letter of May 23rd enclosing a completed membership form and subscription of 2/6 for which a receipt is appended.

I am also very grateful to you for the names of Miss Keating and Mr. Short to whom I am writing today.

established in London and an effort is being made to start one in the Hampstead district. There are a number of members in this district, and provided that it is found possible to obtain one or more who would be prepared to do some active canvassing it should not be very difficult to launch a branch in Hampstead. I may find an opportunity to call upon you some evening next week if it is convenient, or perhaps you may be able to meet me at this office by arrangement.

Yours sincerely,